
13 November 2019 
Term 4   Week 5 
 

Kia Ora Parents, Caregivers and Whanau, 
 
Week 5 means mid-term for us and things are not 
slowing down.  We have a lot happening, and as 
previously mentioned, it is important for whanau to 
keep updated. 
 
Nga Hau E Wha Surveys.   
We are currently reviewing our rumaki unit.   
Students in Nga Hau E Wha have been surveyed 
over the last two weeks.  Next week, a survey will be 
sent out to parents and whanau of students in the unit 
to also assist with this process.  With the results, staff 
can begin making changes to the current 
programme.  A hui with whanau will be had to reveal 
the results later in the term. 
 
Reports.  Currently these are being written.   
Over the next few weeks, teaching staff will be on 
release to formulate these.   
The reports will be issued in Week 9. 
 
Nutrition.  It is important that our students are eating 
healthy to maintain a positive attitude towards their 
learning.  Lately, we have had to reprimand students 
who are stopping at the shops in the mornings and 
buying junk food.  This is not helping their academic 
progress nor with their relationships with 
others.  Please help us to remind children to make 
healthy choices before, during and after school. 
 
Attendance.  There are a number of growing 
concerns with some students and their 
attendance.  Please follow procedures if your child is 
to be away and contact the office.  A reminder that 
illness, bereavement or emergency are the only 
acceptable reasons for student absence.  Any other 
can be regarded as unjustified as it can significantly 
impact on your child's learning. 
 
Waiho he waahi pai atu i te kitea e koe  
Leave a place better than you found it 
 
Nga Mihi 
Matua Tom 

SPORTS NEWS - 
 

Junior Athletics 
A very successful day at our Junior 
Athletics yesterday, results are 
published below.  
Well done to everyone involved. 
 

ROOM 3 - REMINDER 
Greenpark School trip tomorrow 
 
NGA HAU E WHA – REMINDER 
End of Year trip to Memorial Pools 
Please return your consent form & pay 
the $2 cost. 
 
SUNHATS – are available from the 
school office for $18 each. 
 

          Merivale Community Centre 
         EVERY FRIDAY  6pm – 7.30pm 
 

Tauranga Intermediate School – 
Orientation Day for the 2020 Year 7 students 
will be held on Tuesday 19 November  
9.30 am - 12.00 pm in the Tauranga 
Intermediate School Hall. We will be walking 
the students up to the Intermediate so 
PLEASE MAKE SURE THEY ARE AT 
SCHOOL BY 9AM IN CORRECT UNIFORM. 


